

**Steering Committee Members** 

Center for Neighborhood Technology

Chicago Department of Public Health

Emerald South Economic Development Collaborative

Enterprise Community Partners Chicago

Foundation for Homan Square

Garfield Park Community Council

*IFF* 

Latin United Community Housing Association

Lesle' Honore'

Logan Square Neighborhood Association

Metropolitan Planning Council

Sunshine Enterprises

The Chicago Community Trust

UChicago Arts, Arts + Public

Elevated Chicago 225 N. Michigan Ave., Suite 2200 Chicago, Ill. 60601 312.616.8000 ElevatedChicago.org June 11, 2021

Chicago Plan Commission 121 N. LaSalle St, 10<sup>th</sup> Floor Chicago, IL 60602

Dear Chair Córdova and Chicago Plan Commission (CPC) members,

On behalf of Elevated Chicago, please accept this letter in support of the adoption of the City of Chicago's Equitable Transit-Oriented Development (ETOD) Policy Plan by the CPC. As a coalition of organizations working to advance ETOD, Elevated Chicago supports equitable public, private, and civic investments and actions that produce healthy, resilient, and culturally vibrant communities near transit.

In close collaboration with the Mayor's Office, Elevated Chicago helped convene the ETOD Working Group tasked with developing the policy plan required by the 2019 TOD ordinance to address the inequitable distribution of TOD benefits in Chicago. The ordinance included an explicit equity focus and a requirement to evaluate the performance of recent TOD projects and develop recommendations for policy change. In fulfillment of this requirement, the ETOD Policy Plan presents a roadmap to realize racial equity, community wealth building, climate resilience, and public health goals through ETOD. Implementation of the Plan recommendations will center BIPOC communities in TOD, supporting increased access to jobs, climate resilience, public health goals, community safety, decreased displacement, and a reduced racial wealth gap. These outcomes can only be achieved by building the City's capacity to support ETOD, embedding ETOD principles into Chicago's citywide planning process, and making ETOD required, easier, and more equitable.

The Plan was co-created collaboratively and inclusively, by a diverse group of technical experts, community leaders and ETOD advocates that grew from a small committee of 10 people to over 80 members. The current membership includes leaders from community-based organizations, civic stakeholders, and government agencies, as well as developers, artists, and community organizers. We have been pleased to see early adopters embrace these policy recommendations, including the departments of Public Health, Housing, Transportation, and Planning & Development, the Chicago Transit Authority, and the Chicago Metropolitan Agency for Planning, as well as many private and nonprofit developers committed to equitable development in our city. And we have been inspired by hundreds of Chicago residents and leaders expressing their support during the public comment period and providing constructive feedback, which the City has incorporated in the final version of the Plan.

For all these reasons, Elevated Chicago and its partners strongly support the adoption of the ETOD Policy Plan by the CPC, and we urge the City to fully implement it and properly resource it. If you have any questions or would like to



further discuss our support, do not hesitate to contact me at <a href="mailto:roberto@elevatedchicago.org">roberto@elevatedchicago.org</a> or 773.827.2053.

Sincerely,

Roberto Requejo Program Director

CC:

Kendra Freeman, Vice President, Metropolitan Planning Council, and Co-Chair, Elevated Chicago, Steering Committee

Christian Diaz, Housing Director, Logan Square Neighborhood Association, and Co-Chair, Elevated Chicago, Steering Committee

6/16/2021 Mail - CPC - Outlook

## **ETOD** public Comment

John Jones <sustainableenglewood@gmail.com>

Wed 6/16/2021 1:59 PM

To: CPC < CPC@cityofchicago.org >

[Warning: External email]

Sustainable Englewood Initiatives

June 16, 2021

Good morning, Chairman, Vice Chairman and members of the Chicago Plan Commission.

My name is John Paul Jones, Founder of Sustainable Englewood Initiatives a locally based advocacy group working on social and economic equity matters within the Greater Englewood district.

We are writing to add our organizational support to the latest ordinance on Equitable Transit Oriented Development (ETOD). Since the Mayor Harold Washington administration we have valued the land use and equitable development options TOD can present to low income- transit depended communities.

This ordinance will add value to our continual hope to better leverage Greater Englewood's abundant transportation asset. It's our collective hope that TOD options will lead the way toward the construction of the CTAs Redline Extension, restoration of the 63rd Racine historical station, restoration of the 63rd and Wallace Metra Heritage Station, construction of the 59th street Elevated New ERA Trail (2 miles) corridor, station enhancement at the rebuilt 63rd State CSX Terminal and the new 71st Hamilton (Emmett Till road) railroad underpass.

Therefore, we urge the Plan Commission to vote "Yes" on the City's ETOD ordinance.

Thank you so much for your consideration.

John Paul Jones SEI sustainableenglewood@gmail.com June 16, 2021 Chicago Plan Commission 121 N. LaSalle St, 10<sup>th</sup> Floor Chicago, IL 60602

Dear Chair Córdova and Chicago Plan Commission (CPC) members,

Please accept this letter in support of the adoption of the City of Chicago's Equitable Transit-Oriented Development (ETOD) Policy Plan by the CPC. As a licensed architect practicing in Chicago, I believe transportation, in particular public transportation is among one of the more important community planning and improvement topics needing to be addressed.

As crafted, the ETOD Policy Plan presents a roadmap to realize racial equity, community wealth building, climate resilience, and public health goals through ETOD. Implementation of the Plan recommendations will center BIPOC communities in TOD, supporting increased access to jobs, climate resilience, public health goals, community safety, decreased displacement, and a reduced racial wealth gap. These outcomes can only be achieved by building the City's capacity to support ETOD, embedding ETOD principles into Chicago's citywide planning process, and making ETOD required, easier, and more equitable.

The Plan was co-created collaboratively and inclusively, by a diverse group of technical experts, community leaders and ETOD advocates that grew from a small committee of 10 people to over 80 members. The current membership includes leaders from community-based organizations, civic stakeholders, and government agencies, as well as developers, artists, and community organizers. We have been pleased to see early adopters embrace these policy recommendations, including the departments of Public Health, Housing, Transportation, and Planning & Development, the Chicago Transit Authority, and the Chicago Metropolitan Agency for Planning, as well as many private and nonprofit developers committed to equitable development in our city. And we have been inspired by hundreds of Chicago residents and leaders expressing their support during the public comment period and providing constructive feedback, which the City has incorporated in the final version of the Plan.

For all these reasons, I strongly encourage your adoption of the ETOD Policy Plan by the CPC, and we urge the City to fully implement it and properly resource it.

Sincerely,

Ken DeMuth AIA



June 16, 2021

Chicago Plan Commission 121 N. LaSalle St, 10<sup>th</sup> Floor Chicago, IL 60602

Dear Chair Córdova and Chicago Plan Commission (CPC) members,

On behalf of the Metropolitan Planning Council (MPC), please accept this letter in support of the adoption of the City of Chicago's Equitable Transit-Oriented Development (ETOD) Policy Plan.

Since 1934, MPC has been an independent change-maker working to build a better, bolder, more equitable future for everyone. We believe that every neighborhood has promise, every community should be heard, and every person can thrive. As a regional research and policy change organization, MPC advances equitable transit-oriented development through advocacy, data analysis, and technical assistance to public agencies and communities. TOD, when implemented with a racial equity lens, can help to reduce socioeconomic gaps between neighborhoods, connect people to new communities and new opportunities and ensure that development in transit-served locations benefits people regardless of their income or background.

The Metropolitan Planning Council has worked to strengthen the transit-oriented ordinance since 2015, providing analysis, policy recommendations, tools, and technical assistance to increase knowledge and elevate the benefits of development near transit across different markets. MPC advocated for ordinance language that included an explicit equity focus and a requirement to evaluate the performance of recent TOD projects and develop recommendations for policy change. As a member of the ETOD Working Group that was tasked with developing the policy plan required by the 2019 TOD ordinance, we pushed for a collaborative process and continue to work with the City and our Elevated Chicago colleagues to support implementation.

The ETOD Policy Plan presents a roadmap to operationalize racial equity, community wealth building, climate resilience, and public health goals through ETOD. These outcomes can only be achieved by building the City's capacity to support ETOD, embedding ETOD principles into Chicago's citywide planning process, and making ETOD required, easier, and more equitable.

The Plan was co-created collaboratively and inclusively, by a diverse group of technical experts, community leaders and ETOD advocates that grew from a small committee of 10 people to over 80 members. The current membership includes leaders from communitybased organizations, civic stakeholders, and government agencies, as well as developers, artists, and community organizers. We have been pleased to see early adopters embrace these policy recommendations, including the departments of Public Health, Housing, Transportation, and Planning & Development, the Chicago Transit Authority, and the Chicago Metropolitan Agency for Planning, as well as many private and nonprofit developers committed to equitable development in our city.

## **Board of Governors**

Chair Melissa Washington•

Vice Chair Development Paul C. Carlisle •

Vice Chair Development Lee Mitchell •

Vice Chair Development James Stirling .

Vice Chair Government Relations Robert V. Fitzsimmons •

Treasurer Bruce W. Taylor •

Immediate Past Chair Ellen Carnahan•

Ramiro J. Atristaín-Carrión • Erica Marquez Avitia Kyle Barnett Carol Ross Barney Ciere Boatright Matthew Brewer • Carole Brown Todd C Brown Christopher B. Burke Janet Chess Eileen Chin Chris Conley Lester Crown Francesca DeBiase Zena Diggs Nedra Sims Fears Manuel Flores James C. Franczek, Jr. Linda Goodman

Andy Hesselbach Charles R. Kaiser Martha Linsley Laritza Lopez Bernard Loyd Mary K. Ludgin James E. Mann David Mook Darvl Newell Sameer Patel J. Scot Pepper Julian G. Posada • George A. Ranney, Jr. Matthew R. Reilein . Robert G.Reiter, Jr. Alana Ward Robinson Emma Rodriguez-Ayala Unmi Song Michael A. Thomas

Jacques N. Gordon •

M. Hill Hammock

President MarySue Barrett •

Mary White Vasys

David Williams ••

Jessica Droste Yagan •

Paula Wolff •

Executive Committee • General Counsel • •

Wilfried Aulbu Roland Berger

Carol L. Bernick Polished Nickel Capital Management LLC

**Executive Advisors** 

Jonathan C. Bunge Ouinn Emanuel Urguhart & Sullivan, LLP

John Bucksbaum Bucksbaum Retail Properties, LLC

David Casper BMO Financial Group

Robert M. Chapman CenterPoint Properties

Keating Crown Sterling Bay Marsha Cruzan U.S. Bank

J. Michael Drew Structured Development, LLC

Craig J. Duchossois The Duchossois Group, Inc.

John Ettelson William Blair & Company

Robert Frentzel

John S. Gates, Ir. TradeLane Properties, LLC

Nancy S. Gerrie Winston & Strawn LLP

Ari F Glass Mansueto Office Inc.

Michael L. Keiser Bandon Dunes Golf Resort

Steven N. Miller Origin Ventures

Charles J. Moore The Banc Funds

J. Marshall Peck InterPark Holdings LLC

Joan Rockey Cerity Partners LLC

Katherine M. Scherer Deloitte LLP

Michael Scudder First Midwest Bancorp, Inc.

Kristofer Swanson Charles River Associates

Scott Swanson PNC Bank, Illinois

Stephan B. Tanda AptarGroup, Inc.

Edward J. Wehmer Wintrust Financial Corp

Theodore Weldon Lendlease

And we have been inspired by hundreds of Chicago residents and leaders expressing their support during the public comment period and providing constructive feedback, which the City has incorporated in the final version of the Plan.

For all these reasons, the Metropolitan Planning Council strongly supports the adoption of the ETOD Policy Plan by the CPC, and we urge the City to fully implement it and properly resource it.

Kendra J. Freeman

Vice President